
Information for Supervising Adults 
 
Listed below are some tips and useful information to help you as you accompany 
the school with their trip to Mt Hutt.  
 

• Students are the responsibility of the school and accompanying supervisors on the 
day of your visit. Mountain staff will not supervise children on the mountain 
outside of their designated lessons.  

• Please ensure no bags are left on the bus, as this limits the number of students 
walking in the car park and ensures easy access to belongings if required. 

• Bags can be left in our free of charge cubby holes outside on the main deck.  

• Bags are not to be left in seating areas of the cafeteria or inside the base lodge.  

• The group leader will liaise with mountain staff and organise passes, rentals, and 
lessons. If you have any concerns, please see your group leader directly.  

• Lift passes will only be distributed to the group leader directly. 

• Any concerns or queries regarding instructors must be discussed with your group 
leader who will speak with our Schools & Groups Coordinator.  

• In the event of accident or emergency of any kind please contact your group leader 
and not those off-site.  

• If you cannot reach your group leader, please go to Guest Services, or call our 
Schools & Groups team on 03 307 6315. 

• If you require urgent medical assistance, please alert our nearest staff member who 
will be able to assist you.  

• Please be aware that adult rental equipment will not be issued until all students 
have collected their equipment and are in lessons.  

• All adult supervisors are expected to help students with equipment collection. 
Please follow the directions of our Rentals staff to aid in the process’ efficiency. 

• If you would like to hire our Performance rental equipment, you are welcome to, 
however, please be aware that this is charged at full price.  

• Lessons are not included for adult supervisors but can be purchased at Guest 
Services if required. 

 
For all beginners, we will collect each student’s lift pass. This means they will not 
be able to gain access to the chairlift until they are deemed to be of suitable ability 
by our Snowsports instructors.  
Passes will be kept in our Snowsports office which is located by the main meeting 
area for lessons. Passes will be reissued to students provided a supervising adult 
accompanies students to collect passes and is able to supervise them on the upper 
lifts and slopes for their safety.  
Alternatively, all collected passes may be returned to the group leader at the end 
of the lesson. In this instance, if a student would like to access the chairlift after 
their lesson, this would be at the discretion of the group leader.  
Students must be accompanied on the mountain by school staff or supervisors. 


